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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Tuesday 10th January 2006
Motion No. 4
Motion:   Councillor C. Keane
"That this Committee discuss the possibility of incorporating a swimming pool into the many developments that are imminent between Stocking Lane and Ballycullen Road, it is imperative that major community facilities are part of such large scale developments coming into an area. To state what proposals can/are being advanced as a swimming pool was envisaged for a site there in a previous development application, this may be achievable as part of a pubic private partnership."  

Report:

The Council is not in a position from a planning point of view to compel a private developer to provide a swimming pool as part of a proposed development. Other community facilities such as a community meeting room can sometimes be achieved through the planning process in certain instances, however such community facilities would not include a swimming pool which is a large capital project and is much more costly to provide and manage.

In relation to swimming pools and Public/Private Partnerships (PPP) the Department of Arts Sport and Tourism informed the Council in 2005 that
‘Government policy in relation to the Public Private Partnership process is co-ordinated by the Department of Finance with advice on individual projects 

available from the National Development Finance Agency.  It states that in general terms, Public Private Partnerships can be a useful vehicle in the provision of large scale infrastructure and amenities to address the needs of expanding communities.  Co-operation between local authorities and the private sector can act as a means of supplementing and expanding such facilities. However while it is open to local authorities to pursue this process in relation to any project which they intend to promote, it is now generally accepted that the scale of investment in a swimming pool project is not sufficiently large to support a formal PPP.’

The Department further reported that the Department of Finance confirmed that there were several considerations which would militate against a PPP approach and that swimming pool projects do not strictly comply with the definition of a viable PPP in terms of scale and optimal transfer of risk to the private sector.
